KIRKHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL – PARENT STAFF COUNCIL 
· MINUTES OF PSC MEETING – THURSDAY 25TH FEBRUARY 2016
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	Discussion Point
	Action

	Bikeability – Miss Henderson discussed Bikeability.  In P6 pupils are taken on this.  This is a series of afternoon sessions to aid pupil’s cycling abilities.  School is looking for potential parents/carers to help out at this.  Training would be provided – this is either a full day or half day training session.  P6 pupils are ordinarily taken through this on Thursday afternoons.  Any parent/carer interested in being trained up to assist is asked to contact the school office.

Drainage – as discussed at the last meeting, WLC are on site working on installing new drains to aid flooding on the front paths etc.  Hopefully the works will aid the water problems.   Nursery playground works have also been attended to, to aid flooding issues, too

VSE – following on from the recent inspection, Miss Henderson outlined the results.  On 15th March Miss Henderson to attend WLC Education Quality Assurance Committee to discuss  findings.  The report highlighted a number of strengths of the school and the direction it is travelling.  The report will be published on the blog and WLC website.

Voyage of Learning – Miss Henderson has made up posters to focus direction and plans for pupil’s learning outcomes – issued and discussed.

Didbook – electronic target setting system – being used in P5 – P7

Behaviour Policy – Miss Henderson stated looking at developing new policy and would welcome any parental input into this.  
Possibly leading to change from the ‘one strike and you are out’ Good To Be Green club to a new Golden Club – pathway to achieving this to be developed. Pupils can aim to be rewarded via a number of activities, eg, end of term movie.  Anyone interested in being involved is asked to contact the school office

House System – some pupils had recently visited Balbardie Primary who have a very established House System, to gain ideas of how to progress Kirkhill’s House System.
	LH
Interested Parents/Carers

WLC
LH

LH

Parents/Carers


	Treasurer’s Report – no fundraising activity since last meeting.  Bank account sitting with around £625.
	KM/GT

	Gala Day – 20th August, weekend before the school returns.
Gala personnel had recently met with Miss Henderson and the float theme for Kirkhill is 1960’s.

Workshops will be taking place for older pupils in school, on 19th May, organised via Jen Howie of the Gala Committee.

New Banner needed – to promote nursery as well as school, for front of the float.

Miss Henderson – is organising a Float Design competition for all pupils to take part in, entries to be in and will be judged on March 23rd at the Easter Eggstravaganza.  Ideas from the winning entries will be used as inspiration for our float.  Parent and carer helpers will be required to aid decoration of the float.
	GB

LH

PSC Members

	Poppy Appeal/Bags 2 School – clothes collected from school as has worked previously.  Need to get bags to issue home.  GB to look into and organise.
On the back of discussion about this, it was felt that a Kirkhill Clothing Bank would be a good idea.  If anyone has any uniforms they no longer require then please hand in to the school office.
	GB

	Easter Eggstravaganza – as put on the last school newsletter.  Pupils discos will be on Wednesday 23rd March.  5.30 – 6.30 pm for pre schoolers to P3 and 6.45 – 8 pm for P4 – P7’s.
Dress code – Dress to Impress

Decorate a boiled egg competition – prize for each year group

Egg boxes needed to display eggs

£2 entry includes juice and crips – Kirsty Matthews buying supplies and prizes.  Prizes for 4 corners, pass the parcel etc

Any parents/carers who can help at either 1 or both discos, please contact school office to inform us.
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	AOB – 2 suggestions have been put forward for new fundraising activities.

1) As in other local schools – movie afternoon for pupils on eg a Friday afternoon.  Cost would include juice and snack.  Has run successfully in other schools.  PSC to explore this idea which was felt a good new fundraising idea (thanks to Mrs Shankland for suggesting)

2) Duck Race – buy a duck and prizes for winning ducks.  Both small or large ducks.  Graeme Barrie said he would find out if can get ducks at low or no cost and come back to future meeting with progress.  
	PSC Members

GB


NEXT MEETING SCHEDULED FOR THURSDAY APRIL 28TH AT 6 PM – ALL PARENTS/CARERS WELCOME
